TNC Budget/Finance Committee Meeting – December 3, 2014

Minutes

Attending: Harvey Goldberg, Chair; Allan Wertheim; Ken Schwartz; Max Flehinger

Absent: Bob Shmaeff, Jon Reich
Guest: Eran Heissler, Willard Simms, Rania Pallad
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Goldberg at 7:05 P.M.

Minutes of the previous (October 22) meeting were approved as corrected. 

Financial statements for October 2014 were reviewed.  A motion, made by Schwartz, seconded by Wertheim, to approve the financial statements was passed unanimously. 

Expense reports to DONE, for October 2014 were reviewed.  A motion, made by Flehinger, seconded by Schwartz, to approve the reports was passed unanimously. 

Financial statements for November 2014 were reviewed.  A motion, made by Wertheim, seconded by Schwartz, to approve the financial statements was passed unanimously. 

Expense reports to DONE, for November 2014 were reviewed.  A motion, made by Wertheim, seconded by Flehinger, to approve the reports was passed unanimously. 

A motion to recommend approval of an amount NTE $350 for Outreach, Advertising for the purchase of a replacement “Welcome to Tarzana” sign, to be located on Ventura Blvd, west of Lindley (the location of the present sign), was made by Flehinger, seconded by Schwartz.  The motion passed unanimously. The money will come from Unallocated.
A motion to increase Operations, General, Telephone Expense from $65 to $70 (an increase of five dollars) was made by Wertheim, seconded by Schwartz and passed unanimously.  The money will come from Unallocated and be used to pay for Skype service. 

Willard Simms asked the Committee for approval of a grant of $2,850 for the purchase and installation of lights in the Theater of Will, to be located in the San Fernando Valley Arts and Cultural Center.  After considerable discussion, a motion was made by Flehinger, seconded by Schwartz,  to recommend the appropriation of $1,200 for a NPG by the TNC, contingent upon proper permitting for the lights and the acquisition of the balance of the cost from other SFV NC's. The motion passed unanimously.  A Neighborhood Purpose Grant evaluation of the project was done by the Committee. 

Next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, January 21, 2015.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:25 P.M. 

Respectfully submitted,

 Max Flehinger, Acting Secretary  

